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City of St. Charles Sanitary and Sewer Main Project Begins Sept. 4, 2024 
Prairie Street Road and Lane Closures Necessary 

 
ST. CHARLES, Ill. (Aug. 30, 2024) – The City of St. Charles is installing new water and sanitary sewer 
mains on Prairie Street from Randall Road to South 13th Street. Work is expected to begin Sept. 4, 2024, 
and will be completed by Nov. 30, 2024.  
 
Underground construction is needed to complete the utility project and will require road and lane 
closures on Prairie Street, near Randall Road. Impacted residents and businesses have received 
notification about the project, and all businesses within the construction zone will remain open during 
the project.  
 
Road and Lane Closures 
Signage will be posted to alert drivers of detours and changing traffic patterns. Visit the City’s website at 
stcharlesil.gov/projects to stay updated on the project’s progress and timeline. 
 

• Sept. 4-20: Prairie Street at the east side of the Randall Road intersection will be closed to traffic 
(weather permitting) as underground work is completed. A marked detour will be in place. 
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• Sept. 20 through Nov. 1: Prairie Street will be reduced to one lane to accommodate removal of 
sections of the roadway, driveway approaches, curb, and sidewalks. 

• Nov. 1-30: Replacement of curb, sidewalks, aprons, roadways, and landscape restoration will 
take place. Signage will be installed to alert to changing traffic patterns. 

 
Construction Contractor: Trine Construction 
Engineer: Fehr Graham, Inc. 
 
Project updates will be posted to the City website at stcharlesil.gov/projects. Contact the City of St. 
Charles Public Works Department at 630.377.4405 with any questions. 
 
 
About the City of St. Charles 
The City of St. Charles, Illinois, is guided by the three driving principles in its Mission: Service. Tradition.  
Community. Together, these principles create a thriving environment for people who live or visit here, 
and for businesses to prosper. Our City has gained national recognition as a family-friendly town and 
wide acclaim for its architecture, living up to its nickname Pride of the Fox. Conveniently located 35 
miles west of Chicago, in Kane and northwestern DuPage counties, St. Charles is home to 33,000 
residents and a balanced mix of more than 2,000 businesses that employ approximately 28,700 people. 
More at stcharlesil.gov, and follow us on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, YouTube and LinkedIn. 
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